

DEPARTMENT of AGRICULTURE and NATURAL RESOURCES

JOE FOSS BUILDING 523 E CAPITOL AVE PIERRE SD 57501-3182 danr.sd.gov

April 15, 2025

Terry Kizer
Board President, Town of Buffalo Gap
PO Box 295
Buffalo Gap, SD 57722

Dear Mr. Kizer

Congratulations! It is my pleasure to inform you that on March 27, 2025, the Board of Water and Natural Resources approved a \$1,314,000 Drinking Water SRF loan which includes 80.3% of Principal Forgiveness not to exceed \$978,000 for the Cast Iron and 4-inch PVC Replacement project. The term of the loan is 3.0 percent for 30 years.

The town is commended for its effort to upgrade its water infrastructure. Buffalo Gap's application through the state water planning process made this financial assistance possible.

Your project has been assigned to Bailey McTigue who will serve as the department's point of contact. Bailey is a Natural Resources Engineer who will assist you with the project, so please contact her at 605-773-5418 or Bailey.McTigue@state.sd.us if you have any questions.

Congratulations again, and we look forward to the successful completion of your project.

Sincerely,

Hunter Roberts

Secretary

cc:

Greta Work, Black Hills Council of Local Governments, Rapid City, SD

Brandon Smid, Helms and Associates, Aberdeen, SD

Lance Russell, Hot Springs, SD